
ROTARY BULLETIN 
July 14, 2011   

 “Reach Within To Embrace Humanity” 
 

“Four Way Test – Is It The Truth? Is It Fair To All 
Concerned?  Will It Bring Good Will And Better Friendships?  

Will It Be Beneficial To All Concerned?” 
 

The VISION 2011 home is completed, and the Rotary 
Foundation Board asking price is still $239,900.  Trades people 
contributing to the house’s completion continue to suggest a 
value in excess of $260,000.  Please continue to promote the 
sale of the home in the community. 

 
Sgt. at Arms – Gretchen Vickney 
Greeter – Dave Groves 
 
HUHS Pickup – No high school pickup – Summer Vacation. 
 
July Birthdays  - 7/10 – Tom Black, 7/15 – Ed Heck, 7/16 – Laurie Barz.  
 

HIGHLIGHTS OF THE ROTARY MEETING 
July 7, 2011 

 
OPENING:    President Tom Doubleday called the meeting to order.  
Tom led the club in prayer followed by the Pledge of Allegiance to the 
Flag.  Sgt. at Arms, Betsy Wittenberger selected “America The 
Beautiful” as the song of the day.  Greeter, Dave Groves, introduced 
former Hartford Rotary President and District Governor, John 
Fulweider as a guest at the noon meeting. 
 
STUDENTS OF THE MONTH:  None – Summer Vacation. 
 
EXCHANGE STUDENT REPORT:  Theresa will be in attendance at 
our meeting on July 14th.  Please plan to attend so that we can all wish 
her well on her return to her native country of Austria. 
 



ANNOUNCEMENTS:  
 
 
 
 
Please continue to sell your Packer Raffle tickets.  If you need more 
tickets, contact Fred.  The Packer Raffle drawing will take place at the 
August 4th meeting.  Fred requested that each Rotarian put their name 
on the back of each ticket you sell.   
 
Loni passed around a signup sheet for a Milwaukee Restaurant walking 
tour.  The date is set for July 30th.  You will have an opportunity to still 
sign up for this fun activity at our club meetings in the next few weeks. 
 
Matt said that the Rotary Golf fundraiser was a success.  He will give a 
detailed financial report in the next few weeks.  Tom thanked Matt for 
the great job he did organizing this event. 
 
Tom announced the passing of Laura David.  Visitation will take place 
on Friday, July 8th from 3-7 PM at the Phillips Funeral Home in West 
Bend. 
 
Tom reported that the final updates to the club directory are being 
done.  It should be ready for distribution in the next few weeks. 
 
Tom presented Bob McLean with a service above self-recognition pin.  
Bob found $170.00 in the parking lot after last week’s meeting.  He 
turned it in to the golf club but no one claimed the money.  Bob donated 
the money back to the club to be used for the Cash for Cash Canine Dog 
Unit fundraiser.  Thanks Bob!!!!!! 
 
PROGRAM:  No Program Today.  
 
The winner of this week’s birthday drawing was Tim Algiers.  
 
In the Ace of Hearts Raffle, Dave Groves had a chance to win $62.50 but 
he drew the Eight of Clubs instead.   
 
Fred reported that there were 8 Rotarians absent without prior 
makeup. 



 
The Sgt. at Arms Betsy Wittenberger collected $20.00 in Happy/Sad 
fines from the membership today. 


